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Dear Friends and Fellow Republicans

Democrats Want Us To Suffer

As most everyone who is not a leftist is now aware, 2 bit actor and now

convicted criminal Jussie Smollett was convicted on 5 of 6 counts of staging a

hate crime.  According to Smollett, on or about January 29 2019, he went out at

2 am when it was -20 degrees below 0, got a tuna fish sandwich, when in one

of the most Democratic parts of the USA, he was attacked by 2 white guys

wearing MAGA hats who put a noose around his neck, poured bleacn onto his

face, and said this is MAGA country.  

When he called the police back at his house, Smollett was wearing the noose
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and still had his tuna fish sandwich.  Anyone who wasn't blind could see this

was a hoax.  The Chicaco PD quickly figured out this  was a hoax.  Everyone

but the leftists knew it was a hoax.  Yet Smollett played it out, all the way to

getting hisself convicted on 5 felony counts.  

Joe Biden and Kamala Harris both tweeted out support for Mr. Smollett, saying

that racist attacks should never occur.  These tweets and the thousands of

others in support of Smollett didn't age well.  

What is really sad and scary is that the radical leftists still believe that Smollett

is innocent and that "THE MAN" is picking on their buddy.  Black Lives Matter

still supports Smollett, and says that "“Policing at-large is an irredeemable

institution,” Black Lives Matter will continue to work towards the abolition

of police and every unjust system.”

BLM, Critical Race Theory race pimps, and the rest of the radical left don't want

to really fix anything.  All they really want is to turn the USA into North Korea or

Venezuela.  They have no interest in making anyone's life better.  They want

dictatorial power for themselves.  Nothing more and nothing less. 

And they'll slander good people such as yourselves to get what they want - the

destruction of the USA For their own wealth and power.  

Elsewhere Around CD 6

Had a great time at the Harrisonburg GOP meeting this past Thursday.  Thanks

to all of you for your questions and concerns about a recent happening

regarding awards given out by RPV.  Let me explain some more.  As many of

you learned at the 2021 GOP Advance, there were awards given out to

different volunteers and Chairs and Units and such.  And because of a surreal

set of circumstances which would take too long to go into here - well let's just

say that the process became a fiasco.  I have spoken with Rich Anderson,

Chair of RPV, and he agrees with me that the process broke down, and needs

to be fixed for next year.  

Was great seeing so many of you at the Regional Christmas Party in Weyers

Cave this past weekend.  Several hundred great American Patriots showed up

to give thanks to God for all that He has done for us and the Commonwealth

this past year, to pray that our country will continue to heal after what has

happened to it these past 2 years, and to enjoy fellowship with fellow

Subscribe Past Issues Translate



Republicans.  Delegate Chris Runion and Ben Cline were there to fire up the

crowd.  A special thanks to Marshall Pattie for putting the event together, and to

RPV Chair Rich Anderson for showing up.  A great time was had by all.  

Seems that I wore the ugliest Christmas sweater ever!  Or so everyone seemed

to think.  

A Few Other Thoughts About Christmas

After the Civil War, the country was not healing well, and for good reason. 

600,000 thousand died and many more were wounded.  Yet then President US

Grant knew that something needed to be done.  With that in mind, Grant

proposed and the Congress voted to have Christmas be an official holiday - this

occurred in Grant's 1st term.  

So by an act of Congress, Christmas became the official holiday.  We have

therefore, a legal duty to say Merry Christmas to our friends and family.  

So out of respect for US Code, and out of love for each and everyone of you, I

want to take this time to wish each of you a Merry Christmas, and may 2022 be

our best year ever!  

Thank you for allowing me to serve you as your Chair.  Together we will take

back Virginia

I remain

your servant

JM

S John Massoud
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6th District Republican Party Chairman

Upcoming Events:

December 13 - Roanoke City GOP Christmas Party.  6 PM - Montano's International

Restaurant

December 14 - Waynesboro GOP Committee Meeting 7 PM - 481 Hopeman

Parkway

December 15 - Bedford County Republican Party Christmas Celebration - join

Senator Steve Newman and former Chair Nate Boyer at Braughburgers in Forest at

6 PM.

December 16 - 6th Congressional District Meeting - 7 PM - Waynesboro Elks Lodge

December 18 - Fairfield Christmas Parade - Contact Ronnie Campbell for details

- delrcampbell@house.virginia.gov
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January 15 2022, Inauguration of Glenn Youngkin as Governor - details to follow

(NOTE - the December 14 Ben Cline event has been postponed - more information

to follow)
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